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MINUTES of Offenham Parish Council meeting 
held at Offenham Village Hall on Monday 5th July 2021 
Parish Councillors:


Larraine Knight, Chairman.


As per attendance register:   

Kathleen Henderson
James Moclair

Ian Graham







Marcus Taylor

Tony Ward

Sheila Briers







Mark Farmer




In attendance:



Diane Cox (Clerk)



District Councillor, Aaron Powell
21/064
Apologies 

Apologies were received from Cllr Richard Evans, County Councillor Alastair Adams. The Chairman welcomed the new members, each attendee introduced themselves for the benefit of new members.
21/065
To receive Declarations of Interest updates to Members’ Register 

None
21/066
Open Forum  


Appended to the minutes.

21/067
Meeting re-opened and the minutes of the previous meeting were considered.


The minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 7th June 2021 were accepted as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
21/068
To be advised of any urgent matters not herewith included (at the Chairman’s discretion)
· To consider solutions to the appearance of the village.

The Chairman asked that the above was considered because she had been approached by residents in the village about the poor appearance of some property gardens.  Various discussions took place but it was agreed that little could be done to improve the situation.  It was suggested if the property was under the ownership of Rooftop Housing it could be raised with them.
· To consider covering the additional cost of the skip hired to tidy the land to the rear of the churchyard.

It was agreed to cover the cost of the skip in full to assist the volunteers who had given their time to tidy the area of land and improve the general appearance. The PC was informed that the skip had been paid for by Lisa Farmer costing £255.  Proposed LK Seconded JM

21/069
To receive Clerk’s report and progress updates on current issues.

Recreation Ground

· Currently only one quotation has been received for replacing the fencing between the recreation ground and the cricket field.  2 more have been requested but as yet not received.


Audit

· Forms have been sent to PKF Littlejohn for audit purposes.

Street light in Blackminster

· A road traffic incident took place on the 22nd June which damaged the only parish streetlight in Blackminster.  The police have been involved and were able to supply details of the offender and his insurance details.  Information has been supplied to the PC insurance company.  E-on have been contacted for a quotation for work which is also to be supplied to the insurance company.  Photographs of the damage have been requested from the insurance company but it is expected that there may be some delay in the replacement of the street lamp.

12.

Dog waste bins

· A request has been made by a resident to move the bin from outside their property. Maurice Parkinson has been contacted to move it closer to the village garden.

· The bin located in Boat Lane was reported to be obscured by over growth of hedging.  MP has cut back the hedging for access to the bin. The overgrown hedge has been reported to WCC.

Tree planting project.

· A working party have undertaken a review of potential sites for tree planting in the village, various locations have been identified, many of which are privately owned.  

21/070
To receive correspondence (circulated prior to and during meeting).

Circulated prior to this meeting by email.
21/071
To receive a report for potential tree planting locations in the village.

A report had been emailed to all councillors following on from a survey conducted by Cllrs Henderson, Moclair and Briers and a resident.  Various discussions took place including the Queen’s Platinum jubilee celebrations. It was agreed that a tree or trees should be planted in celebration, potentially to be planted in the Autumn and dedicated in June 2022.  The Chairman suggested that it may be possible for the PC to donate 12 trees this year which was agreed by members present, locations to be suggested by Cllr Henderson following on from the survey.  A suggestion for the commemorative tree to be planted in the recreation ground was made. Cllr Henderson to liaise with the clerk.
21/072
To receive update on requirements for the repairs to the play area surface from Cllr Taylor.

Cllr Taylor advised the members of the number of areas on the play area surface which required attention but required reminding of the coverage that the repair kits would address.  The clerk stated that she would contact Cllr Taylor with the information so he could advise her of the number of kits required for order.
21/073
To consider quotations received for replacement of fencing in the recreation ground/cricket boundary.

The clerk advised that so far only one quotation had been received so this item was to be deferred to the next meeting.
21/074
To consider the annual review of Risk Management.

All councillors had been emailed details prior to this meeting.  Cllr Graham requested 2 alterations which were agreed by all members present.  Proposed JM Seconded LK.

21/075
To consider inclusions for monthly Parish Magazine.
· Competitions
· New neighbourhood watch co-ordinator required

· Tree planting project – The Queen’s Platinum jubilee.
21/076 Member & committee reports:  

Report from Footpath Warden
 - None 

Report updates on Rural Communities –  None

Neighbourhood Watch
 -  None

VHC -  Cllr Moclair advised that the terrace was progressing well and the rails would be available in about 3 weeks.  Southern Electric had called to change the meter but the contractor stated that he could on;y perform part of the task  which would leave the village hall without power until another contractor arrived.  This he said was totally unacceptable as there were booking for the hall.  He had phoned their customer services who could not find details of the VH account and after quite some time continued to be unhelpful.  He had contacted the treasurer of the hall to ask him to follow up.  The solar panel company were due to connect the system to the new meter on the following day but this had to be abandoned due to the service failure of Southern Electric.

Disaster Emergency Plan (only if updates have taken place) – None

PACT – cancelled due to COVID
21/077
To receive financial update and approve bills for payment etc
Current account 0649818
£        26815.75

as at  21.06.2021

Deposit account 7277881
£  
    53683.68

as at  21.06.2021
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Bills for payment:

	V no
	Chq no
	Payee & reason for payment
	Net
	VAT
	Total

	27
	001816
	E-ON
	115.40
	5.77
	121.17

	28
	001817
	Offenham Village Hall
	90.00
	
	90.00

	29
	001818
	Offenham Wake Committee
	657.79
	
	657.79

	30
	001819
	Millvale Building Services
	10000.00
	2000.00
	12000.00

	31
	001820
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	138.00
	27.60
	812.40

	32
	
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	539.00
	107.80
	

	33
	
	Diane Cox – Admin
	55.77
	
	629.64

	34
	
	
- Mileage

	21.60
	
	

	34
	
	
- Salary 
	552.27
	
	

	
	
	Total
	12169.83
	2141.17
	14311.00



21/078  To approve the quarterly accounts and budget review.

This was emailed to all councillors prior to this meeting and approved by all councillors present.  Proposed LK Seconded AW.

21/079  To be advised of planning matters including: 



Applications:  



21/01226/FUL  Maple House, Three Cocks Lane, Offenham



Erection of side and rear extension.


OPC comment:  No objection.


Decisions:



21/00982/FUL The Caravan, Boat Lane, Offenham


Proposed therapy suite, replacement static caravan to use as a holiday let together with associated decking, new site access gates and repairs to existing retaining wall (part retrospective) - Approved



Appeals:



Fairview Park, Offenham Rd, Evesham – hearing to take place on 14th July, virtual event starting at 10am.

21/080
To advise items for the next meeting.

· Any deferred items
· Locations for the proposed 12 trees.
21/081
To consider date and time for next meeting – at 7.30 on Monday 2nd August.


Meeting closed at 9pm.
Signed ………………………………………………………………….     

Date………………..…..


Chairman, Offenham Parish Council


.Open Forum

Report from District Councillor, Aaron Powell.

· Appended to the minutes
Report for the County Councillor, Alastair Adams (received by email)

· Appended to the minutes
A resident raised concerns over some of the PROW’s in the village, the clerk advised that this was a county responsibility which was dealt with by the Footpath Warden, Roy Betts.
He requested a map of the footpaths in the village, the clerk advised that the map held by the PC was too large to be copied but she would try to locate the information for him as he did not use a computer.
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